
 
Minutes Oxenhope Millennium Green Trustees 

A G M meeting 18th March 2013 
held at the Lamb Inn 7.30pm 

 
 
 

Present. Jeremy Mackrell (Chair), David Ashcroft, Richard Berry, Andrew Collinson, Celia 
Holmes, Tony Jones. Four members of the public were also present, Ken Eastwood, Ann 
Collinson, Arthur Leng, and Neal Brown 
 
1. Apologies. Chris Coupland, Pauline Bedford, Margaret Hindley, and Camila Allen 
 
2. Welcome. The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting. 
 
3. Minutes. The minutes of the last AGM held on 19th March 2012 were read and 
approved. 
 
4. Chairman's Report. See attached. 
 
5. Accounts. See attached. Thanks were also expressed to Ann Collinson for her efforts 
with the successful sale of Queen’s Jubilee Mugs. Thanks were also expressed to Arthur 
Leng for holding the Fell Race even though the Fete had been cancelled. He also 
confirmed the Fell Race would be held again this year. 
 
6. Progress with regard to the Fete 2013. Celia outlined the progress so far, where the 
following have already confirmed their attendance, Haworth Band, Ice Cream van, 
Roundabout, Falconry with possible flights, and Sword Dancing. 
 
7. Maintenance. There was little to report as very little maintenance had been required 
during 2012. However, concern was expressed over the bottom Green with regard to 
waterlogging, probably due to the current high water table. 
 
8. Horticultural Report. See attached. 
 
9. AOB.  
 
9.1  A working party is to be arranged for a general tidy up of the Green, the date being 
Saturday 13th April 2013 at 9.00am. 
 
9.2. Dog fouling appeared to be on the increase and notices are to be affixed to each gate, 
reminding dog owners to clear up after their pets. 
 
9.3. Tour de France 2014. There was a general discussion about how the Green could 
benefit from the forthcoming Tour de France. Suggestions included, a Hog Roast, and 
using the top Green as a temporary camp site. It was felt that we may have to move the 
date of next year’s Fete due to the additional activity that month. 
 
9.4. Neil and Sarah Brown were welcomed onto the Fete Committee. 
 
 



 
Meeting closed at 8.55pm 
 
Next Trustee meeting will be held 29th April 2013. 
 
 


